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BACKGROUND

Victoria has seen a significant rise in the 

number of cases of both infectious and late 

syphilis reported to the state’s Department of 

Health (DH) in the past decade.

While males, particularly those who identify as 

MSM (men who have sex with men), continue 

to represent most reported cases, shifts in 

syphilis transmission networks have resulted in 

increased infections among heterosexual men 

and women. Consequently, in 2017, congenital 

syphilis re-emerged in the state.

Syphilis notifications in Victoria 2010–2022

As part of a multipronged 

response to syphilis in 

Victoria, DH developed a 

pilot syphilis register, the 

Syphilis Enhanced Case 

Management Database 

(the Database).

The Database was built 

as a Microsoft Azure 

Databricks Dashboard 

(shown: left). 

Data is sourced from 

Victoria's notification 

surveillance system 

(PHESS) and provides a 

summary list of testing 

and treatment history 

report for all positive 

syphilis cases statewide.

It is currently being trialled 

internally (DH) by public 

health and partner 

notification officers.

For further information please contact francesca.froldi@health.vic.gov.au or brendan.quinn@health.vic.gov.au

The Database will be rolled out to Victorian Local Public Health Units in 2023 to support public health follow-up of syphilis cases.

Following further consideration of regulatory and legal requirements, access options and future resourcing, the Database will 

subsequently be made available to clinicians to optimise care and assist in correct staging and treatment of syphilis patients 

across Victoria.
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